

IN MEMORIAM

MILTON C. VAN HORN

PAST-PRESIDENT, FLORIDA ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY

Mr. Milton C. "Van" Van Horn, 85, died September 18, 1992 after a brief illness. Born in Luzerne County, PA, he was a graduate of Penn State University with B.S. degrees in Zoology, Entomology, and Chemistry. He worked for the State of PA Bureau of Plant Industry until 1936. He moved to Florida with California Spray Chemical Corp., a subsidiary of Standard Oil. In 1949, he moved to Jacksonville, FL as Vice President of Wilson & Toomer and as Manager of the Chemical Division. Semi-retired in 1966, he became consultant for Thiokol Chemical Corp., and was also a broker/salesman in real estate. Mr. Van Horn was a former Deacon and Elder in the Presbyterian Church, and was a current member of Westminster Presbyterian Church. He was a member of Alpha Zeta Fraternity, was past-director of the National Agricultural Chemical Association, past-president of Florida Entomological Society (1949), past-president of the Horticultural Society, and was a charter member of the American Camellia Society. He is survived by his wife of 57 years, Louise B. Van Horn; daughter Mary Louise Van Horn; son and daughter-in-law, George B. and Euginia W. Van Horn, of Glen Mills, PA; and a granddaughter, Genie Louise.

